Comments on ICANN Registrar Guidelines

Level 3 Communications, Inc., (“Level 3”) hereby submits the following comments to the Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers (“ICANN”) on the proposed guidelines for accreditation of Internet domain name registrars, released for public comment on February 8, 1999 (http://www.icann.org/draftguidelines.doc).  

Level 3 is building the first national and international communications network to use IP technology end-to-end.  In addition to offering business customers a full range of communications services and enhanced services over an all-IP network, the company will offer a range of Internet access services and related services, including web hosting.  Level 3 is also actively participating in efforts to develop open standards that will allow IP-based networks to interoperate efficiently with the legacy Public Switched Telephone Network or PSTN.  

Level 3 strongly believes in a future characterized by continuing innovation and robust competition.  We support ICANN’s efforts to develop guidelines which are designed to ensure fair competition, yet refrain from creating unnecessary bureaucracies and avoid imposing heavy-handed regulation. We agree that the registration system should be convenient and easy to use and that it should allow for portability of domain name registration from one registrar to another.  The system should incorporate privacy protection measures and provide safeguards against fraud or other forms of illegal behavior.  Most importantly, the guidelines should provide fair opportunities for new entrants, by putting all registrars on a level playing field and providing all accredited registrars with equal access to registries.  Finite Internet resources, such as domain names and numbers, must be administered on an equitable basis that prevents incumbent providers from hoarding or restricting availability of these resources.

ICANN’s accreditation guidelines will have an impact extending well beyond the domain name registration business.  As other entities undertake efforts to develop guidelines, principles and practices to be applied to the Internet and related activities, they will look to the ICANN effort as a precedent. Level 3 urges ICANN to continue the tradition of resolving Internet governance issues in a non-bureaucratic manner with a minimum of regulation. Measures that foster fair competition and equal access are essential to the future of the global network of networks.  Therefore, it is important that ICANN go the extra mile to make sure that its guidelines allow an open and unbiased accreditation process and result in a competitive, portable registration system.




